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Universal Periodic Review of Azerbaijan, 15 May 2018
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia welcomes the delegation of Azerbaijan to its third UPR.
We would like to acknowledge positively the governments increased cooperation with the UN human rights system by presenting a standing invitation to HRC’s special procedures and we encourage to implement the recommendations arising thereof.

Estonia regrets restrictions placed in Azerbaijan on the realization of human rights in practice. We are concerned about reports on arbitrary interference with media freedom.
We encourage the government to take steps to ensure a safe and unrestricted space for human rights defenders, journalists and civil society organizations to express freely their views.
We recommend Azerbaijan to:
- ratify the Council of Europe Istanbul Convention;

- decriminalize defamation and include it in the Civil Code in accordance with international standards;
- ensure freedom of expression and media freedom, including by promptly and thoroughly investigating all allegations about torture and ill-treatment of journalists, human rights defenders and youth activists, and prosecute perpetrators;

- ensure that all defendants have access to appropriate legal representation, including by increasing the number of qualified lawyers.

We wish Azerbaijan a successful review.
Thank you. 
